
MEMORANDUM
To: Planning Commission 

From: Ryan Harris, Staff Planner 

Date: May 7, 2021

RE: Stratton Acres Subdivision Concept Review

The Stratton Acres Subdivision is located at approximately Royal Land Drive and 200 East. The proposed 
subdivision is in the R-10 zone and consists of 36 single-family lots on 12.39 acres. Each lot is required to 
be a minimum of 10,000 square feet and have a minimum lot frontage of 80 feet. Corner lots are required 
to have 95 feet of frontage. The proposed subdivision meets all the R-10 zoning requirements. The lots 
range from 10,000 square feet (.23 acres) to 11,978 square feet (.27 acres). There are three retention ponds 
being proposed for storm retention. Due to this being a standard subdivision, amenities are not required. 

This is a subdivision concept review and this review is for the Planning Commission to give feedback to the 
developer. The review of the concept plan shall not constitute an approval or recommendation of any kind. 
After the concept review, the developer will need to submit preliminary plans. Preliminary plans will be 
reviewed by the Development Review Committee (DRC) and a recommendation will be forwarded to the 
Planning Commission. The Planning Commission will forward a recommendation to the City Council and 
the City Council will be the land use authority for preliminary plans. 

The DRC will need to approve the final plat before any lots will be recorded. The DRC may only approve a 
plat submittal after finding the that the development standards of subdivision title, the zoning title, the laws of 
the State of Utah, and any other applicable ordinances, rules, and regulations have been or can be met prior 
to the recordation or construction beginning (Santaquin City Code 11.20.060(B)).

Attachments:
1. Zoning and Location Map
2. Concept Plan

Zone: R-10
Size: 12.39 Acres
Lots: 36
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